
Board Report 

 

 High School: 

  The pine trees in front of the school are going to need to be removed for the new fence 

that is going to be put up.  The removal cost is $3625.00 this includes grinding the stumps as well. 

  The estimate for the concession stand floor at the football field is $2800.00.   

  Control Sentries has sent us an estimated budget on updating the pneumatic unit 

ventilators in a few classrooms.  See attachment. 

 

 Bussing: 

  We are starting to see more and more parents not being at their kindergarten’s stop to 

pick them up after school.  It has been our policy that a parent has to be there to get their child off the 

bus. The bus drivers then have to bring the child back to school.  In some cases we have parents try and 

meet the bus somewhere on their route and want to get their child off the bus.  For safety issues the 

child should not be walking down the side of the bus or behind it.  I have had a parent continually do 

this and the driver has told her that we are not to stop just anywhere to let her child off.  So she passed 

the school bus and slammed on her brakes right in front of the bus causing the kindergarten bus to slam 

on the her brakes to keep from hitting her.   It not only is a safety issue but it also delays bus routes.  I 

would like to have a policy set up where we can prevent this. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

         Tom Muir 


